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Brother Stephen T. McGuire
Most Worshipful Grand Master

Hello Brethren,

Our time as Grand Master and First Lady is flying by faster than
anyone canimagine. Myt hi rd Gr and
Mother Lodge (Mt. Vernon No. 4) and was, once again, attended
by a phenomenal nhumber of Masons. | am amazed at the number
of brothers who attend these events as well as the wonderful
programs presented. This event had over 140 brothers in
attendance as well as a fine presentation on restoration of classic
sailboats. This subject is near and dear to my heart and |
thoroughly enjoyed the extremely well prepared presentation.

These past two months have been extremely busy and Maureen
and | have had a wonderful time both vacationing and representing
Rhode Island. In January, we went on a wonderful cruise of the
Western Caribbean, accompanied by 36 others. We had a ball!
Our ports of call were Cozumel, Grand Cayman and Jamaica. In
Cozumel, Maureen and | went by ferry to Playa Del Carmen and
then by bus to Chechen Itza. It was a long ride for a very short visit
but the Mayan ruins were breath-taking and | would recommend
this excursion to anyone. In Grand Cayman, we went shopping
with M\ W\ Ray Hassell, Lady Lynn and their granddaughters
Rachel and Callie. We had a great time but it was different for me
shopping with young ladies. We shopped for several hours and
no one asked, fAwhen are we goi
made it suRper Ballsnah ldy herself i | needed a boost to
get up a few rocks but made it.

When we returned to our ship (Celebrity Silhouette) from our
Jamaica visit we immediately had a lodge meeting followed by a
cocktail party. This Occasional Meeting of Grand Lodge was held
at18 29.70 n o r t hguatof and 7f e38.8dwest of Greenwich.
In attendance were three past Grand Masters of Rhode Island:
M\ W\ Herbert McGuire, M\ WA Steven Smith and
M\ W\ Raymond Hassell. In addition, we were joined by
R\ W\ Ronald Aungst, Sr., Past Grand Master of Pennsylvania
and M\ W\ William Stevens ,Jr., Past Grand Master of Delaware.

W\ Dave LePage of Friendship Lodge No. 7 served as secretary
of this occasional lodge and he was to make a special presentation
of a 25-Year Service Medal to R\ W\ Joe Plante, Past Grand
Marshal. Unfortunately, W\ LePage was very busy in the days
leading up to the cruise and forgot the pin on his desk in Rhode
Island. Thanks to the resourcefulness of Brother LePage, a
25-Year lapel pinwas procured from Doric Lodge No. 140 of Fort

Master 6s

Veépls \pEat

Lauderdale, Florida the night before we sailed and all went off
without a problem. Atta Boy, W\ Dave! It was also my pleasure
to present a 25-Year Masonic lapel pin from St. Johns Lodge No.
1 Providence to R\ W\ Ron Reed. A great occasional meeting of
Grand Lodge, miles from home, presenting 25-Year pins to two
Past Grand Mar s largy bester. I't candt

But it did! As great as our occasional meeting of Grand Lodge
was, it was far from the highlight of the cruise. That highlight came
the night before. R\ W\ Joe Plant and Lady Denise renewed their
wedding vows after 30 years of marriage. Everyone within our
cruise party attended and were honored to do so! R\ W\ Andre
Gregoire very capably presided over the ceremonies and
everyone was pleased to be with Denise and Joe to share this
special event. | want an invitation for your renewal at your 60t!

Omaha, Nebraska was on neither Maureen nor my bucket list as
placesto vi sit but
held .in, Fehruary. - The Grand Segretary and the Grand Council
tegl{Jdtlngsb{rh(fl ?uﬂiore“%%%g V?a%en ttended and conducted
themselves professionally and with dignity. Our Junior Grand
Warden, R\ W\ Ken Poyton was unable to attend because of the
passing of his Mom. He and Colleen were sorely missed in Omaha
and | ask that you keep them in your prayers. | also ask that you
pray for Senior Warden R\ W\ Glenn Carlson and Lady Dawn
over the recent passingof G| ennds br ot her.

Elsewhere within this issue you will find a notice for our 2" Town
Hall meeting on April 22, Please make every effort to attend.
Many questions and issues were raisedatour 1ssme et i ng
try to address those in April. | urge your attendance.

This will be my last issue of the Rl Freemason as Grand Master. |
canodot believe thisbus
job and Maureen and | hope most of you are satisfied. In the next
issue,| 61 |  hsammnediatelPast Grand Master to express my
many thanks to all of you for your support. §

Sincerely and fraternally,

Steve MEGLIR O - I'n
Grand Master
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Shelter Harbor - Musicolony - Masonic Retreat

& the Masonic Stone
By: Brother, Paul DeRita, P.M. - Franklin Lodge No. 20

Recently, | learned of the existence of a Masonic stone set on the
property of the Shelter Harbor Inn located in Westerly, Rhode
Island. | first learned of the stone, like many Brothers, while
reading through the Grand Lodge website and the Rhode Island
Freemason. Although many Rhode Island Masons are now aware
of the stoneds existence, few
story and the complete ancestry of the stone. In an effort to reveal
the true genesis of the stone, | commenced an investigation into
the origin of the Shelter Harbor Masonic Stone. This mystery
started me on a quest to answer two main questions. First, who
set this stone and second, why was this stone set at Shelter
Harbor?

Who set the stone is an amazing story itself, and begins with a
man named Franklin Dana Lawson. Franklin Dana Lawson was a
world-famous singer, physician, and Freemason who first
discovered what is now Shelter Harbor while taking passage on a
steamship that was passing the coast of Westerly, Rhode Island.
While looking out on the
coastal farmland he set his
sights on purchasing the
property. The Shelter Harbor
Inn is located on a large
parcel of farmland dating
back to the early 1800s. The
original structure on the
property has become what is
now known as the Inn and
was originally surrounded by
approximately 200 acres of
farmland which is today
known as the community of
Shelter Harbor.

His initial vision for his
discovery was to establish a
music colony on the site. He envisioned a place where musicians
and their families could gather and live during their off season or
relaxing period, between the summer music season in Newport,
Rhode Island, and the winter season in New York City. He initially
called this place Musicolony. He purchased the property in 1911
with the vision of establishing a restful sanctuary for his fellow
musicians. Although an ambitious project for any man, Dr. Lawson
was not just any man, Dr. Lawson was a native of Cambridge,
Massachusetts, who went on to receive his Medical Doctorate from
the College of Physicians and Surgeons at Columbia University in
New York. Although Dr. Lawson was a noted physician and
surgeon, he also had a strong passion for music. This passion
was so great that he eventually resigned his medical affiliations to
pursue his true affection of becoming a singer. Dr. Lawson not
only went on to become a singer, he went on to become a world-
famous tenor. His unique training as a specialized throat surgeon
and his skilled command of his own voice led him to international
prominence as an expert on the human voice. In 1944 he authored
the book, iThe Huma n itseadecseaw, to
control the human voice using several fundamental techniques he
developed. Dr. Lawson was a noted voice teacher as well. He
served as a vocal teacher and coach to many students. During
the early years of the colony, he encouraged his students and
other musicians to visit the Inn and to purchase building lots in the
newly established community.

evolved to include many non-musicians, and the community
eventually changed its vision as well as its name from the original
AMusicolonyo to Shelter

wh i

By

Har bor .

many of the roads within the Shelter Harbor community still retain
the names of famous musical composers such as Wagner, Bach,
Verdi, Handel, and Rossini.

Dr . L a wstatu: ass a
world-famous tenor is no
exaggeration. He traveled
throughout the world
performing his amazing
talent. One of his more
notable trips was his August

traveling on the English
luxury liner the Lusitania.
Recall that the Lusitania was
a British steamer that was
torpedoed by a German
submarine and sank leading
up to the United States
entrance into World War | and
sparked a major diplomatic
furor. During his tour of Europe, he was very well received and
performed in Berlin, Vienna, Paris and London. Remarkably,
Franklin Lawson was also one of the first early musicians to
preserve his voice on the phonograph, newly invented by Thomas
Edison in 1877. On this recording the noteworthy tenor performs a
memorable rendition o f ATel | Her | Love
Amberol: 769 released in 1911.

The 1920s

In order to understand the second question as to why the stone
was set at Shelter Harbor, one must first understand the times in
which the stone was set. The roaring twenties, as they have come
to be known, were a time of great growth and prosperity at least
within many of the urban cities throughout the country. It was also
a time of immense Masonic building throughout the nation.
Countless magnificent Masonic structures were begun during this
period. For the first time in history, the vast electrification of the
home and workplace allowed for leisure time. By the late 1920s,
there were more people living in the urban centers of America than
in its rural areas. Also, approximately 9 million automobiles were
registered between 1920 and 1930. This had the effect of urban
centers being places fraught with traffic, crowds and a faster pace
of life. Itis all this that had perhaps inspired Dr. Lawson and others
to seek out a quieter more restful oasis in the country.

The Masonic Influence

The Masonic stone located at Shelter Harbor is carefully engraved
with the instantly recognizable Masonic markings of the Square
and Compass. Under the Square and Compass, engraved into
the stone is the date, .D. MCMXXVIl (1927). On the top of the
stone there are clear indications of the past presence of a plaque
which would have no doubt revealed the true origins of the stone.
However, for reasons lost to time, the original plaque was
removed, which then only serves to perpetuate this mystery.

It was during the seemingly endless prosperity of 1927 that Dr.
Lawsonés revised vision for
new plan was to
The project began with the lofty goal of raising $1,500,000 and the
Cplgcerr'?e & ggcsommemorative Masonic Stone. On Tuesday, July
5, 1927, the stone setting ceremonies began with the raising of a
flag sent to Shelter Harbor by one of America's most accomplished
generals and fellow Freemason, John J. Persing. The stone was
laid in place with the assistance of the Alexandria Lodge of

Virjgsi i% hat hel%ed to maE)Ethe ceremjnial setting ofﬁhis %tone
solsgedidl was the hbriin (45t ed 19 Setdrb Ydhe, 1 &
As a tri

(continued on page 5)

bute to his composer i

h ul9G8.c vosage tq Rugopef y |

Shel f
creaw eChar irsttiremtl

dol



Page 4 April/May 2017

DN} YR al aGSNDa ¢
In Honor of Brother

Stephen T. McGuire

Our 16% Grand Master

of the Most Ancient and Honorable Society ; A
of Free & Accepted Masons for thgtate of BROTHERHOOD
Rhode Island and Providence Plantations R —

Eo

[ ] Please Join Us for

Saturday April 22, 2017 New England

Quonset GClub Brotherhood Night
200 Lt. James Brown Roadllorth Kingstown, Rl 02852 Saturday April 8 2017

Sponsored in 2017 by the
Grand Lodge of Rhode Island

Program by the
Grand Lodge of New Hampshire

Hosted by Mount Vernon Lodge No.4 F. & A.M.

Social Hour Begins at 6:00 PM, Dinner at 7:00 PM

(Entertainment during Social Hour and after Dinner)

_ _ lff alaz2zya 28
Reservation must be made by April 10, 2017

: Social Hour: 4:3@ 5:30 PM
Please contact Brother Bill Dawless at: Di - 5:30c 7:00 PM
401-258-0704 or Alchemguy@aol.com et " a7
Presentation: 7:00 PM

Or Visit our secure online marketplace to make your reservation instantly:
www.GMTestimonial.com $30. 00

| | To be held at the Grand Lodge of RI
222 Taunton Ave. East Providence, RI

Reservation Deadline is April Y0

Reservations are required no later than
April 1, 2017

$35.00 per person Reservations may be made online at thg
Grand Lodge web site:

rmasons.org

Orin person at the Grand Lodge offices.
Ronald W. Slocum, Secretary All checks must be received by the deadli

65 Maple Drive Harrisville, RI 02830 Please make checks payable to:
The Grand Lodge of Rhode Island

Please return reservation form with payment to:

Make Check Payable to: Mt. Vernon Lodge No. 4

Name: Stuffed Chicken
Email: Prime Rib :
TS Viesaieian Come join brothers and Grand Lodge

officers from throughout New England fof
Lodge: Amount Enclosed an evening of brotherhooand
entertainment.



mailto:Alchemguy@aol.com
http://www.gmtestimonial.com/
http://www.rimasons.org/

(continued from Page 3, Shelter Harbor)

The square, level and plumb used to set
the stone had not been used since 1793
when Brother George Washington had
used these very tools to set the
cornerstone to the United States Capitol
building in Washington.

Unfortunately, Dr .
vision for Shelter Harbor never fully
materialized. In the mid-1920s, the
roaring twenties, it may have seemed
that the prosperity would never end.
This, as we now know was not to be. By
1929 the most devastating economic
collapse occurred, followed by the great
depression, forever ending Dr. Franklin
Lawsonods vision f
Masonic retreat. This unfinished work is
very reminiscent of
more famous unfinished Masonic
Temple structures which sat idle for
many years in downtown Providence,
began in the same year and suffering a
similar fate. Fortunately, many of these
monuments to the past still exist in one
form or another and await our
rediscovery.

The harsh reality exists that there is a
long list of former Masonic buildings
constructed in the United States that
have been re-purposed for non-Masonic
use and although these noted landmarks
may never again serve as meeting
places for the craft, we can take solace in
the fact that precisely because of the
architecture and beauty of these
magnificent monumental structures, they
have been preserved, rediscovered and
in many cases repurposed. Therefore, it
is incumbent upon us to preserve the true
origins of these structures, temples and
markers upon which are delineated the
symbols of Freemasonry. 8§

, ; What Cheer No. 43

York Rite College
By: Brother,Robert Palazzo

Governor
York Rite College? To many i-t
known body of Mason

body they know little about. Briefly, the
purpose of the College is to foster a spirit
of co-operation among all the bodies of
York Rite Masonry. We are to assist our
Chapters and Councils in their ritualistic
endeavors. Strengthen York Rite
Masonry, reward outstanding service
and finally to support benevolent
endeavors.

It seems for a while York Rite Masonry
has taken a bit of a backseat to Masonry
in general. When in fact our Blue Lodges
are very much a part of York Rite
Masonry. It was in the City of York,

0
r

England where King Athelstan chartered
the first guild lodge. It was at that time
that 15 articles and 15 points were
penned as a guide to Freemasonry.

The York Rite College in Rhode Island
chartered under the name What Cheer
College No. 43, meets in Cumberland,
Rhode Island. The College meets 3 times

L a yearlg plu® sin ankalscommiurdcation to

or

elect a Governor of the College and the
officers as well as conduct normal
business and initiate members.

The College is in the beginning of a
renaissance, which we hope to continue
for years to come and make the College
in our jurisdiction a viable part of Masonic
eidlicat iypgh eWe yhope

1
to look into the Col?ege, there “are some

o n &ne Lompanjpns gvhlo wodllg gnjpy §ig

s
y

company of their brothers. 8§
'S o] Roger Williams
|0 AL ]

Priory No.48
By: Brother, Eugene Thibeault, Prior

e KvcH o

Last December | was installed Prior of
Roger Williams Priory No. 48 Knights of
the York Cross of Honour. It's an honor
to preside over K.Y.C.H. which has
dedicated and distinguished Masons.
Most Masons have heard of K.Y.C.H.
however, how many know when it was
formed and the requirements for
membership?

The Convent General of the United
States of America was formed in Monroe,
North Carolina on June 6, 1930 to
administer the Order. We were formed in
Rhode Island in 1952. In 2013 there were
about 12,000 members in Convent
General which shows that out of all the
Freemasons in North America only a very
small number are qualified and invited to
join the organization.

Requirements for membership are that
each proposed candidate must have
presided each of the four York
Rite Bodies. | quote from the Convent
Gefleralnd jndividual should aspire to
nleMberShip A KB C.H. WS hedhas
done the required work and done it well,
he will be invited to membership. Our
stated Conclaves are held in the months
of March, June, September, and
December on a date approved by the
majority vote of the Knights. The elected
officers are the Eminent Prior, Deputy
Prior, Warder, Treasurer/Registrar,
Prelate, Orator and Herald. We also have
four lecturers which are appointed by the
Prior. 1 hope this enlightens those who
were not familiar with Knights of the York
Cross of Honor. §
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Cryptic Masonry

By: WI Roy Pruett, P.M.

On June 24%, Royal Arch Masons will
have a unique opportunity to seek further
light in Freemasonry by attending a one
day festival where the three Council, or
Cryptic Degrees are conferred. To be
eligible, one must be a Royal Arch Mason
and have already been voted upon in
Council and have a letter from your
Council stating you are eligible to receive
the Cryptic Degrees and must be
accompanied by your sponsor. In
partnership with the Grand Council of
Massachusetts, the Cryptic Degrees will
be held at John T. Heard Lodge, 70

y 0 utopstield tRa. Kigswidh"\MA. | Yol 8re

already a York Rite Mason, please
consider witnessing the degrees again to
refresh your light and knowledge,
especially if itéos
and a BBQ will follow the festival. For
more information contact John Lawson,
Ill, Grand Recorder of Grand Council of

Rhode Island at jalawsoniii@gmail.com.

The Council Degrees of Royal Master
and Select Master are commonly
referred to as Cryptic Degrees because
they concern subterranean vaults or
crypts beneath King
These crypts were commonly used for
the safe deposit of treasure and valuable
secrets to be preserved for future
generations. Here you will find our Grand
Master very much alive and receive
lessons of useful labor on Earth and a
worthy end of life. In the Select Master
Degree secrets are imparted that clarify
the preceding degrees and will answer
guestions you may have.

The Super Excellent Master Degree is
part of the Council Degrees but it is not
considered Cryptic because it does not
refer to a crypt or vault. It refers to the last
days of Zedekiah, the last King of Judah,
and his punishment for disobeying the
commands of Jeremiah and the destruct-
ion of the Temple and Jerusalem. Here
you will learn lessons on fidelity and trust,
among other dramas contained in the Old
Testament.

What is particular to Cryptic Masonry is
that it precedes the Royal Arch Degree.
By structuring the degrees inversely like
this, it forces the Royal Arch Mason to
reflect on the path he has already
traveled to gain more light and
knowledge in Freemasonry. In Blue
Lodge, you are taught how the WORD
was lost and its hopeful recovery. In
Royal Arch Masonry you are taught the
WORD®& recovery. In Cryptic Masonry
you are taught how the WORD was
preserved for future generations. §

S
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Grand Chapter of Rhode Island

Order of the Eastern Star
By: Brother, Frank Allen, P.G.P.

Yt

PAIIN

On the weekend of February 3-5, 2017, The Grand Chapter of RI
hosted a Canadian/American Exchange at the Crowne Plaza Hotel
in Warwick, RI.

In attendance were three Canadian Provinces and there were nine
American Jurisdictions represented, for a total of three hundred
plus people in attendance. The Most Worthy Grand Patron, Robert
C. Pennoyer and the Right Worthy Grand Secretary, Gary E. Miller
along with their wives were present as well. Right Worshipful
Glenn S. Carlson, Senior Grand Warden, represented the Grand
Master at the banquet. The Honorable Scott Avedesian, Mayor of
the City of Warwick, was also in attendance.

The weekend began on Friday evening, with a casual fMeet &
Greetowith a Pasta Station Buffet and entertainment and a huge
amount of fellowship. Saturday started with breakfast, elected line
officer meetings and free time for those not involved in meetings.
Following lunch, we had a short rehearsal and opened a formal
meeting of Eastern Star. We then initiated two new members into
the Order who are now the newest members in Rhode Island. The
work was superb and was performed by a compilation of officers
from the various jurisdictions present. Following the initiation,
introductions were made and then members of Rl Rainbow and RI
DeMolay performed the Seven Plus Seven Equals Ten Degree.
This was followed by a social hour and banquet.

Sunday morningds breakfast was
Chaplain, Sister Dawn Mitchell-Winters, conducted a Devotional
Service, using the Heroines of our Order as her inspiration for the
Service. We all said our goodbyes and everyone had safe travels
home.

During the event, we held a 50/50 Drawing to benefit the family of
a Rhode Island member who lost her 2-year valiant fight to brain
cancer at the young age of 39 years. We raised $1200.00 to help
defray her medical expenses.

The main Charity for the weekend was Regenerative Medicine.
This research has proven to be beneficial to those persons who
are involved in organ transplantation. By using cells from your own
body to grow replacement organs, it reduces rejection of organ
transplantation from either a living or a cadaver donor. We were
able to raise approximately $9500.00 for this worthwhile charity of
our Most Worthy Grand Matron, Sister, Helen C. Westmoreland
and Most Worthy Grand Patron, Brother, Robert C. Pennoyer. §

EM@EE AY
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Rhode Island DeMolay
By: Brother, James Ogilvie
Deputy Executive Officer

Rhode Island DeMolay is constantly gaining momentum and
growing month to month. We are seeing so much activity between
the three Chapters and their growing involvement within our great
fraternity as well as working with their Rainbow sisters.

We held Pawtucket
Lodge. Brother John Petit was Installed Master Councilor. This day
is special not only in the beginning of a new term of office and
installation of the new Master Councilor, but this also is the first
installation of officers for Pawtucket Chapter in 20 years! This was
only possible by the hard work and dedication of the DeMolays of
Pawtucket Chapter and of the Advisors as well. These men were
some of those who were the driving force who resurrected this
Chapter. They all should be commended. To the new Master
Councilor, we would like to congratulate you for your

w e [ORtaiNAP§Liion far embgrship-

achievements and look forward to what is to come from you and
the members in the coming year.

The final installation was held at Fidelity Chapter on March 12,
Brother Armando Barragan began his second term and we look
forward to his continued success in the East.

In March, as DeMolays, we came into some busy and exciting
times. March was DeMolay Month and had a multitude of events
planned Internationally with programs to boost DeMolay for
Membership, Community Outreach, and Service Projects. With
these efforts, DeMolay also has one of its Obligatory Days, the
Day of Devotion. This day is to remind DeMolays of our service to
God. As in the Craft, we hold no religious creed, only that our
members have faith in God. To honor this Obligatory Day, Rhode
Island DeMolay held a Devotional Service at the Scottish Rite on
March 18,

To close this messa g e , we wi | | be havin
in honor Most Worshipful Stephen McGuire. M\ W\ McGuire is a
Senior DeMolay and has been an amazing supporter throughout
his life, and term as Grand Master. This is one of our ways to honor
him and his service to DeMolay, and most importantly his service
to our Grand Lodge and all of us.

The Grand Master s Cl afsasJenksLbdge
in Pawtucket, RI. It will begin at 2:00PM with a light collation to
follow. Please come out and support not only our Grand Master
but also the young men who will be beginning their journey as
DeMolays. Finally, if you know of a young man you would like to
join DeMolay, please contact Dad Michael K. Lawson, Executive
Officer of Rhode Island DeMolay, or visit www.ridemolay.org and

Gran§d

then our

PR Marketing the Fraternity
t 5 By: Brother, Raymond Greer
KO P.M. Franklin Lodge No. 20

FAMILY CAMPING
T 1TS FINEST

L- R: Brother Ray Geer P.M. Franklin Lodge No. 20 (RI); Brother Joe Daws-
Knowles, Past President National Camping Travelers (Canada); and Brother
Bob Coates, Past National Rally Chairman (NY).

Chapt ertaslerksn st a

Fat 1T 01 oTn Jaltual
For the past 4-years National Camplng Travelers has participated

in the Springfield RV & Outdoor Show sharing a table with
Travelers Woods of New England Campground in Bernardston,
MA which is owned by Masons. The show is held each year on
Presidents Day Weekend and this year attracted more than 47,000
people! Melha Shriners also had a large booth at the show and
their clown unit walks around entertaining the public with their
costumes and balloons. Our limited audience is Masons who like

(continued on page 7)
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(continued from Page 6, Marketing the Fraternity)

to go camping. We collected contact information from 30+ Masons
at the show and will follow up with them about joining NCT. We
are also frequently asked questions about the fraternity and how
to join. When appropriate, we pass the information on to a lodge
in their area.

Marketing the Fraternity is not about asking men to become a
Mason. It is about letting the community know about the good
things we as Masons do and the fun that we have doing it. This
includes charitable events we participate in, charitable
contributions, scholarships, parades, community work projects,
etc. | would strongly encourage every lodge to make themselves
visible in their community.

For more information visit: www.MasonicFamilyCampers.org
for a calendar and up-to-date information and camping reservation
forms. Brother Ray Geer can be contacted at 860-608-5265 or by
email at NCTDistrictOne@gmail.com. §

Narragansett Bay Chapter No. 14
National Sojourners
By: RI WI Rick Baccus, Brig. Gen. (Ret.) USA

The purpose of the National Sojourners shall be to organize
current and former members of the Armed Forces of the United
States who are Master Masons into Chapters for the promotion of
good fellowship, for supporting all patriotic aims and activities in
Masonry, and for developing true patriotism and Americanism
throughout the Nation.

The Chapter meetings are open to members, spouses, and
interested veterans. We hold our meetings at a local restaurant
which includes dinner. The Chapter inducts members into the
He r o e s oRefreefupod recommendation from the members.

The next meeting of the Chapter will be Thursday, June 15, 2017

at Pal 6s Restaurant , 41 Di vi si
6:30 PM. Please contact he Secretary, Baccus for reservations at
rickbaccus@cox.net. §

The Soul of Freemasonry
By: Brother, Franklin J. Anderson, M.P.S. (Mo.)

WHEN a man desires to become a member of the Masonic
Fraternity he signs a petition for the degrees stating that he freely
and voluntarily offers himself for the mysteries of Freemasonry.
After the Lodge receives the petition and the proper procedures
have been followed, the hour for balloting arrives and the Master
announces that the Lodge is about to ballot on the petition of Mr.
John Jones to receive the mysteries of Freemasonry. The ballot
being favorable, due record is made that Mr. Jones was elected to
receive the mysteries of Freemasonry. On the eve of initiation
before any move may be made toward entering the Lodge, the
candidate must again assert that he is offering himself for the
mysteries of Freemasonry.

Through each of the degrees, either in thoughts expressed or
implied, the idea of mystery is conveyed to the candidate.

Scholars, historians, authorities dispute about the age of
Freemasonry. At times the disagreement is caused by a lack of
understanding of terminology. Freemasonry is over 250 years old
if by that term is meant that society which created the first Grand
Lodge. If Freemasonry's earliest document, the Regius Manuscript
is correctly dated, Freemasonry is nearly 600 years old. If belief in
the early date mentioned in that manuscript is sustainable and
Freemasons met in the City of York A.D. 926 then Freemasonry is
more than 1,000 years old. If by Freemasonry is meant an
organization which employs symbols and religious practices which

come from the dawn of civilization, then Freemasonry is as old as
civilization itself.

Whatever age we may assume Freemasonry has attained, many
generations of human life are represented. In all phases of human
endeavor, social, political, civic, and in the fields of science, art,
and culture vast changes have taken place. Our mode of life has
transformed from bare existence to luxurious living; transportation
from foot to ox-cart to horse to steam to air; communication from
tom-tom to electronics; kingdoms have waxed and waned; the
entire world has become much different.

Through all these changes Freemasonry has retained the same
ideals, taught the same principles and maintained the Ancient
Landmarks of the Fraternity. Through all these ages and changes,
to each one who has entered the portals of Freemasonry, the hint
of mystery, the desire to know what Freemasonry really is, has
ever been present.

The principles and beliefs of the Fraternity, many of the practices,
the exoteric work, is published for any to read who care to do so.
But there is an undefinable something more, something which we
cannot explain. A Brother when asked to explain Freemasonry
replied, "I know what it is until you ask, but when you ask | cannot
explain." Freemasonry is an emotion deep within us, a mystery
which we propose to call the Soul of Freemasonry.

In the unabridged dictionary, there are several definitions of soul,
four of which we find applicable to use in defining Freemasonry.

1. Soul - A person who leads or inspires.

How true this is of the Fraternity as well as of individual Masons.
All the good works of the Fraternity must be done - not as an
organization - but by Masons as individuals, yet it has been the
result of the associations formed within the confines of the Lodge
room, the result of inspiration gained from the teachings of
Freemasonry, that these beneficial works came to fruition.

@ |dPr trée role trl:alaane[emaﬁgpr% réaﬁ \%sisugnﬁd thro'gqh |ts

votaries ramlng the Declaration” of Indéperidence, the
Constitutlon of these United States and many other important
landmarks in our country's history. Consider the part that
Freemasonry has played, through its members, in every forward
movement of education, civic associations and government on
every level. Someone has said that every movement for good in
every field has had as its prime movers or most ardent supporters
those who were members of the Fraternity. Surely, a part of the
mystery, a part of the Soul of Freemasonry is its capacity to inspire
and to provide leadership.

2. Soul - The necessary or central part of anything, that part which
gives vigor and character.

Consideration of this definition of soul immediately brings to mind
the ritual and the laws of Freemasonry as the central and
necessary parts of our system which impart vigor and give
character when properly used and consciously interpreted.

No composition is more beautiful, more majestic and more
satisfying to the peace of mind than our ritual. We love it, we never
tire of hearing it, and each hearing brings new meaning to us in
each of its words and phrases. Only the Holy Scriptures, divinely
inspired excel the ritual in majesty, inspiration and beauty.

The code of Masonic Law, with the Ancient Charges and
Constitutions, the basis of all Masonic Laws, the codes of all Grand
Jurisdictions give character to Freemasonry.

Each Jurisdiction has its own code or set of laws, yet each lives in
harmony with all others. Annually, or oftener, there is an exchange
of new laws, a revision of old laws, and an interchange of the
activities of each. We need no special dispensation, no passport

(continued on page 8)
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or visa to visit in sister Jurisdictions, only to be able to prove that
we are Brothers. Each Jurisdiction is a law unto itself, the rituals
may differ, but we enjoy fellowship one with the other and
experience that emotion deep within us which tells us we are
brothers.

H.L. Haywood in one of his articles, commenting on this exchange
of ideas between Jurisdictions, gives birth to the idea of nations
and religious denominations using a similar system of exchange
of ideas and practices. Each becoming more strong, more an entity
in itself, yet through a free exchange of ideas, laws and freedom,
all working harmoniously together. Perhaps here is a field not yet
explored that Freemasons could profitably study and promote for
the good and eventual benefit of all mankind. Freemasonry does
have those qualities which impart vigor and character.

3. Soul - The essential part of a person's identity, that part of a
man's nature where feeling, ideals and morals center.

Again, it is apparent that in our ritual and our laws the ideals and
morals of Freemasonry are set forth and described, but it is in the
individual Brother that the feelings, ideals and morals center. The
Brother who is a Mason in the purest sense of the term, is the
center of, and the living Soul of Freemasonry. Each of us has
experienced that special, not to be described thrill, that good
feeling which comes to us in every Masonic fellowship, with every
handclasp and renewal of acquaintance.

We usually think of a soul as something alive, living, immortal. It is
my belief that the mystery, the Soul of Freemasonry is constituted
of some part of the living immortal soul of every inspired, devoted
Brother who has been Freemasonry's progenitors. Those who
during their lives left such an imprint on the minds of their
associates that a part of their very selves lives with us still. This
thought can be best expressed by a personal incident.

In company with my daughter we visited Abraham Lincoln's home
in Springfield, lllinois. We toured the rooms, we viewed the various
items on display, we read the placards all in accepted tourist
fashion. As we were leaving the last room a placard on the wall
read that this was the spot where Mr. Lincoln stood as he was
notified of his nomination for the Presidency of the United States.

Wishing my daughter to be aware of the historical significance of
the place in which we stood | read the placard and told her that
here was where history was made. Something in the import of that
statement, something in the feeling of the atmosphere filled me
with emaotion, my voice broke and my daughter was constrained to
ask, "Daddy what's the matter?" Now | do not believe in
spiritualism or ghosts but | do believe that at that moment,
somehow, someway | was moved by the immortal soul of Lincoln.
| believe that Freemasons of this day are moved by the immortal
souls of Washington, Franklin, Parvin, Ray V. Denslow, Carl H.
Claudy and other Masonic stalwarts who labored long and
faithfully in the quarries of Freemasonry.

4. Soul - That spiritual and immortal part in man which dis-
tinguishes him from beasts.

Freemasonry though not a religion is definitely and distinctively
religious, the entire philosophy, all its teachings are predicated
upon the existence of God, a God in whom we can place our trust,
and from whom strength and wisdom flow in response to our
prayers. This definite belief in the Supreme Being distinguishes
Freemasonry from other purely social orders. This is the quality
which has preserved the identity of Freemasonry through
generations although other organizations have started, flourished
for a time but because they had no soul, have perished.

The spiritual in Freemasonry signifies our belief in the Fatherhood

of God, the Brotherhood of Man and in the Immortality of the Soul.
As an organization, we stress more particularly the building of a
noble character and moral life yet in every portion of the work we
urge a study of and imply a need for the spiritual awareness.

These teachings are most evident in the drama of the Master
Mason degree. This is the culmination, the acme of Masonic
teaching. Here is set forth the fundamental principles by which
man should live with fellowman. Here is the most solemn moment
in the life of every candidate in Freemasonry, that moment when
he is escorted to the altar and informed that he is to pray alone.
Do we always lend to this moment of the degree the dignity and
reverence which we should? The drama symbolizes to those of us
who are of the Christian faith the crux of the Christian teaching, the
promise that if we live according to the Master's precepts we, too,
will one day be raised from a dead level to a living perpendicular
and Immortal Life. For Brethren of other Faiths it dramatically
represents their beliefs according to the prophets of old.

Whatever our personal belief, however lax we may be in personal
devotions, it seems inconceivable that any Freemason would want
to be guilty of irreverence or blasphemy, but if we do not portray
this drama with the dignity, the reverence and the majesty it
deserves, we are, in a very real sense guilty of these sins.

Freemasonry does have that Spiritual and immortal quality which
distinguishes man from beast. It is this - the Soul of Freemasonry
- which has enabled our Fraternity to live and serve these 250,
600, 1000 years. 8

Report from the Masonic Districts

METRO DISTRICT

RI WI Gary S. Kaufman, DDGM
Brethren,

I must say that the ol d sednssghat
M\ W\ Douglas Connell appointed me to the Southern District just
yesterday. Well now it is 5 years later and | have traveled to all 25
lodges in this wonderful jurisdiction installing a Worshipful Master
and line officers in each lodge. | finally got the installation ritual
down and now my time in the districts is over. | will really miss
being in the blue lodge with all my brothers.

| have really enjoyed meeting all of you during my stay in each
district. Some highlights of my journey, as space is limited. When
| arrived in the South, W\ Russ Lorenson welcomed me and told
me that | would have a great time in the South. Boy, was he right!
The food was AMAZING and the friendship was warm and inviting.
The brothers were very forgiving with my struggle with ritual. We
all had a blast and despite the nay-sayers, it did not snow at the
Franklin Annual.

I met some great brothers in the Central District. Again, as
expected the brothers were warm and friendly. But | remember
one installation at lonic Lodge. It was cold! The fire in the fireplace
was a welcomed sight and warmed my legs and hands. Daylight
Lodge was a real treat. | have many friends that belong to this
lodge and | was very comfortable installing the officers in a
morning setting. | remember having a good time at a table lodge
at Manchester Lodgean d a pragdagn @atdHarmony Lodge.

The North was fun. Lots of energy and activity. The first installation
was at Friendship Lodge. | had never been there and was shocked
at the small lodge room. And it was HOT! All, was good though.
I remember going with the brothers of Roger Williams Lodge to
present a 50-Year Service Medal to a brother who could not come
to lodge. About 6 of the lodge brethren joined me. The brother
was very appreciative. | always wanted to visit Lafayette Lodge as

(continued on page 9)
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| knew Stanley Sorentino, a Past Master of Lafayette. The brothers
were warm and it was clear | was going to enjoy my time there.
Mt. Moriah Lodge was another small room to work. We had a
Grand Masterds Visitation
the room was so full that many had to leave. We know where they
went. | have not forgotten my GLASS! Morning Star Lodge
stepped up to the plate and hit a home run. | am really happy to
see how the lodge has turned out since helping the lodge set a
multi-year plan into the future.

The East Bay District was a great time with great brothers. This
being the area of the state where | grew up, | was very comfortable.
The first person I metatt he Past Mast en @s Al
Cameron. We have been friends since | was Grand Marshal in
2008. He was happy to see me. | had some health issues during
my time there and | must thank R\ W\ Doug Grant for stepping in
and helping. | had fun with the red socks and gavel. This is truly a
unique custom and | was honored to be a part of it. | was District
Deputy while M\ W\ Raymond Hassell was Grand Master. | met
him in lodges in his district many times. Thank you Most Worshipful
for making my stay in your district enjoyable and fun. Thank-you
brethren of the East Bay for making it FUN!

| started out in the South with R\ W\ David Armstrong as my
Master of Ceremonies and | want to thank him from the bottom of
my heart for starting the journey with me. He promised that he
would work with me for 2 years and he did. We had some great
times! Dave, you are atrue friend and a close brother. Thank you.

Mark, we have spent the last 3 years together. What a ride! | did
not know you and you did not know me but some how we met and
put this together. Thank youm
this trip to the Grand East! You are my confidant, friend, gate
keeper and genera | 6right han &vé havewthriore
years together and | know it will be a time to remember. Thank
You!

Brethren, thank you for your friendship and support over the last 5
years as | travelled from north to south and from east to west. |
also want to thank you for electing me Junior Grand Warden. As |
look forward to my years leading to the Grand East, | hope that |
can continue to be a resource for each and every one of you.

Freemasonry is "veiled in allegory and illustrated by symbols"
because these are the surest way by which moral and ethical
truths may be taught. It is not only with the brain and with the mind
that the initiate must take Freemasonry but also with the heart.
C.H. Claudy §

EAST BAY DISTRICT
RI WI| Robert B. Ellston, DDGM

Greetings from the East Bay District:

Here we are, on the door-step of Spring and all too soon the
closing of yet another chapter of our Masonic Year. As | write this,
the deer have once again done their utmost to trim the various
bushes and shrubs that surround our yard. The snow, while not as

deep as wedve hardeltingmndgraen grasy, easlyr s ,
flowers, and buds upon the branches are starting to come to life
again. The cat is once again
Oh, the joys of discookstaping the
Spring is for sure a time of

the coming of the end of our current Masonic Year. In all of the
districts the deputies will be finishing out their official visitations
and maybe even an annual communication or two. Keith and |

have completedvi si t at i ons Ladge NS 6onMAartht8& n 6 s

andamake-up t o St .LodgenNd.r3eamdlarch 9 due to
a snowstorm on February 9%. We have Official Visitations

duri

schedul ed atodgs No.1dndAprinddsand St .
Lodge #14 (May 2nd). Note that prior to the end of April, we will
have the pleasure and honor of presenting several 50-Year
Service Medals to brethren within the district who have attained
this well-deserved honor. Bistrict charity events here and in other
di8¥icts Xuff Berwin&n% up,
their candidates to the degree of Fellow Craft, or more likely to the
Master Mason Degree and thoughts of warm Summer days will
begin to take hold.

ng

On the Grand Lodge scene, our current Grand Master, Most
Worshipful Steven T. McGuire will be making his final Official
Visitation to the Districts; Washington Lodge No. 3 and the East
. Bay District on April 11, We look forward to hosting the Most
Di n ngdrshigff Eranf Master and his suite and are sure that all will
enjoy and find most informative the program of the evening. If
youdve never b e elrodgd, or ewdta i§ you Mmaget
come join us as we learn about the beautiful Egyptian murals that

adorn the walls of this historic Lodge Room.

April 8" will bring us New England Brotherhood Night, hosted by
our Grand Lodge, on Saturday evening at the Grand Lodge in East
Providence. Just two weeks | a
hosted by Mt. Vernon Lodge No.4,wi | | be hel d a
Club. While it is not held in our Jurisdiction, d o n 6 t f
iMaso@or 20170 being hel d at
Attleboro, MA on April 29t

The month of May brings with it among other events in this

jurisdiction, the Grand Lodge Annual Communication. | would be

remiss if | did not take this opportunity to extend to Most Worshipful

Grand Master Steven T. McGuire a personal note of thanks for

having appointed me to serve
f o1 Desuly Yol tHe EastoBAEDkfict. @ thahk youTdrahd Masterdor £
fantastic year. Thank you for your thoughtfulness and guidance in
futtleefing the Craft within this jurisdiction, as well as your trust in
my abilities to represent you in the East Bay District.

h |

To our incoming Grand Master, R\ W\ Peter lacobucci; thank you
for our appointment to the Metro District. Rest assured that Keith
and | will do our utmost to serve you and our Fraternity to the best
of our abilities.

Finally, to the Brethren of the East Bay District, thank you my
brothers for having allowed Keith and myself to have served you
this past year. We have enjoyed our time with you, found it
interesting and enl i ght eandpagaket
in the warmth and brotherhood of the six Lodges in this district.

As always, may the Supreme Architect bless and keep you and
yours. Please my Brothers, remember those less fortunate and do
as you are able to comfort and relieve their distresses. §

NORTHERN DISTRICT
RI WI| Robert A. Palazzo, DDGM
The Giving of Alms,

The giving of alms is defined as the giving to others as an act of
virtue, either materially or providing capabilities for free.

IJusst recently as many of you may have read the Valley of Terre
fi ndpye t'_n%uﬁi.?at@g P Fh%t_gsefC&‘Teﬁo“b%t '%OY"f Z‘.’afrr‘P'H”t_hg
A goeiscfrl I%né\éa;ﬁ:% a uﬁdgs i H%‘ e brothers of Indiana rallie

gether to help this widow whose husband was a 46-year member

fi r e b iofrScokishRitedregaire heredigraty add notvander where ket ngxd

meal will come from.

This type of assistance | 6m co
or another within our fraterni
most bodies within the family of Freemasonry as well.

(continued on page 10)
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| bring this to you this month because of a disturbing event that
happened outside of Freemasonry. It seems that a very notable
person who regularly raised
Cancer for the Dana Farber institute recently decided to stop doing
so because of the most selfish reason. It seems that the next

money

foundation together. They represent the Craft in many ways but
none more importantly than their dedication and loyalty to our
principles and tenets. Thank you brethren, for your selfless

jbutjons and, hjni le of ft
bl 10Db S Wit it St caminie b | 0 P ERT R e

I recently read an article in Scottish Rite Northern Light which got

fundraiser was being held in FI orpedethinRidg addiit thé dirécloR that duf CraftRsOravelingSahdd I t
and because of his dislike of the prESIdent he would not attend nor how we have such an influence on Supporting it or adjusting it so
would he have anything to do with raising money. that it meets the needs of our times. The article spoke about the

As | brought this story at my last visitation one of the brothers said _balra]lnce of theht_hi]ee time perlo_dz tgatfa_re reprEestenteddAby the 54'
that | guess he was doing it for all the wrong reasons and that he Inc gaugife, whic \?’e are rimlbn Pi 0 tl'n oufr ntere _pprenGlcs
did it for notoriety and not to hDggres. rt%%dbefak‘fveotasl.fﬁ oy %%'gf‘e %rgui'sgrlthegot.%ay
was int hat manés heart or whet her &1 Oa[leg fyt 'a rgshse\% Qr erfeao 'me Prhowr‘ljsé’a avocation,
changed within him. We al |l donét agdgar'eeor@ﬁeS@?P%P%PerP'ing just as we
were all born different and thatosdekay. - khd@Jithbt@re avelSrdphieda ity €
everyone agreed, how would society progress. The one thing | are capable of accomplishing the 3 denominations equally each
remembered from my early teachings of Freemasonry is that the day. Unfortunately, i n t odayods fast paced
tOpiCS of religion and pOlitiCS were pretty much off limits due to their pressed to accomp”sh any one of these tasks in a Satisfactory
controversial nature. And, that has never been so evident as with manner on a particular day. It begs the question of how can we
our latest pl’esidentia| election. All I can hOpe for is that the people meet our Masonic Ob'igations when the world is pu"ing us in so

of political views. The answer is not easy but it can be answered in several ways.
fPickle Jarowas placed in the East for anyone who wanted to another every day. Whether it is by helping a worthy brother by
donate to the same cause of helpingfi ght Chi | dr ends Gaenifgad his trdubled Bt by just being polite and responsible to

very pleased and proud to say that the brothers were extremely
generous. And that has been the normal in every district. The
generosity of you my brothers is amazing, especially when so
many ask for so many other worthwhile causes and the brothers
of this jurisdiction keep digging for money to aid this cause. When
| arrived home that evening, |
was donated to the jar. Please know that all of you are very much
a part of this success and we shall keep this cause going, as
thereds much to do.

Both Brad and | thank you for your support not only financially but
for all that you do to make us welcome as we make our way
through the districts. This is truly the best part of this journey,
visiting all the lodges and meeting all of you. So, next time you are
with us please donét hesitate
find a way to resolve any differences you may have, there6 s
strength in numbers than being divided.

mor

Finally, within the district there are a couple of worthwhile causes
that will take place, once in June as Friendship Lodge will be
hol ding a
Humphrey for details. And next New Year at the Polar Plunge led
by W\ Jonathan Snowman, the organizers of the event have
promised that if we can produce 100 participants they will dress
the20f oot Penguin as a Freemason.
get such a | arllgrto hofrthem to ib Ard some 6
hearty congratulations to all our 50-year brothers in the Northern
District for this monumental accomplishment. §

CENTRAL DISTRICT
RI WI Douglas J. Grant, DDGM
Brethren all,

Greetings once again from the Central District. It is that time of the
year when we celebrate the service of our brothers who have
reached a very significant milestone in their Masonic Careers. It
is always a pleasure to present the 50-Year Service Medals to our
worthy brothers, but it is even more enjoyable to thank them for
their continued contributions to our great fraternity. As | have said
in the past, our 50-year members are cement that binds our great

to

your neighbors and family, there is always an opportunity to
provide service to someone who is in need. By providing this
unselfish service to which you have no expectation of repayment
will provide a service to God. Our service or charity to our family,
neighbors, and brothers should be done selflessly. By doing so, it

C 0 Wil be Vichved bytRel il sekify-eyedab & serfide  Godb ivine
plan.

mu C

Second, atime has been allocated to our usual avocation because
it is necessary for us all to make a living at a job that provides us
with challenges and opportunities to succeed and thereby earn a
living that will support the family. Unfortunately, it seems that our
jobs have taken a good portion of our day and reduced the time to
which we can dedicate our efforts to our other 2 time periods.
Svhile We afl uPderStantd thal i€id nec@ssaryAopbsper at dur Ustiae t h
avocation, we find ourselves struggling to meet our other
commitments. At times, it is necessary that we accept our
challenges with our jobs and look forward to a time when we may
be able to better serve our other commitments.

e

fundr ai ser cdntact W\tTheeor i Re ITHird, wef havie a tlmie tha&t Bas been allotted for refreshment and

sl eep. I dondét know about you,
have not been able to get the amount of sleep that | should get.
Fortunately, | am able to compensate for this loss by refreshing
dyself byattending ar Masomidegent &r meeling) whem iarh dble to

be with my brothers and share some common stories and
challenges. Although | may not get the sleep | am supposed to
get, | can confidently say that | am consistently refreshing myself
by being at ease around men who have like interests and enjoy
serving in our Craft.

Our world is much different than it was 10, 20, and 50-years ago.
Fortunately, we are surrounded by brothers who are willing to meet
the challenges of our modern world and meet on the level of our
common interests to better the world. The obligations that we took
provide a number of solutions to our modern time challenges but
the one solution to meet most of the issues we face is summed up
in the Masters message to the newly raised Master Mason when
he is given the working tools of his degree. He is reminded of his

(continued on page 11)
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ability to spread the cement of brotherly love and affection. And
whil e plans don6t al ways fit

given to accomplish what we ought to, we can depend on our
brothers who understand that we will continue to support each

Franklin Lodge No. 20 experienced a change at their helm as
W\ Eric Ross was succeeded by W\ Ralph Brunson who began
the year with a bang hosting a Super Bowl party at the lodge and

i nt o whahatigHhtti et fri@asne sh d vhed th endfire U1 taldtiRrd abneke

officers truly ensures that this lodge will exhibit vitality and
innovation for years to come and it has been great to see the

otherand try to live up to the phr amsiterarddhidofites rdhetirgt can wor k and
best agreeo. It isndt always perfect, but it is a path to conti
good work. Speaking of traveling, Charity Lodge, No. 23 has been on the road

May the blessings of heaven rest upon us and all regular Masons.
May brotherly love prevail and every moral and Masonic virtue
cement us. §

SOUTHERN DISTRICT
RI WI| André H. Faria, Jr. DDGM

Brandt and | cannot believe that our year in the Southern District
has gone by so fast. What a fantastic journey it has become, and
continues to be. Thanks to the confidence of our Most Worshipful
Grand Master, Stephen T. McGuire, unworthy though we are, we
were given the opportunity to serve this district knowing full well
that there are so many brothers in our jurisdiction also capable of
doing the same. Honestly, | must say that what the other District
Deputies have consistently said has come true, it is we who are
the ones who walk away enlightened and inspired. The selfless
example of so many brothers in these four (4) special lodges (Mt.
Vernon, Franklin, Charity, Hope) have truly made a mark on me. |
wish that all of you, my brothers, could experience the love,
ki ndneswt,hefirSho hospitality and
have received as well as the fraternal bonds that we have made.
This is Whagofiti samwél about.

on the level you experience such a rich diversity of talent and
giftedness, t hat y ou canodt hel p but
appreciative of all that our Craft has to offer and how it binds us in
a mysterious ontological bond of brotherly love.

Mt. Vernon Lodge No. 4 celebrated the successful year of W\ Eric
Majewski and welcomed a new and seasoned Master,
W\ Thomas J. Varone. The lodge held its Annual Communication
on 2 separate nights; one for the installation ceremony, and the
other was a celebratory dinner. We had an opportunity to celebrate
the 98" Birthday of Brother Arthur Trainor, a 50+ Year Masonic
Service Medal holder. Mt. Vernon Lodge was also host to the
Grand Master as he visited his Mother Lodge. The outpouring of
brothers supporting our Grand Master was phenomenal with 140+
members in attendance. The Program was very enjoyable and
many brothers commented on how special a night it really was.

everywhere! At every gathering in the district, there are many of
Char ity 6 spresent,oW\hRandy Joslin and his traveling
companions; poet and Brother Ralph Boragine and R\ W\ Carl
Richard just to name a few and there are always more with them!
It is edifying to witness the support that Charity Lodge offers to the
other lodges in the district by attending their annuals, events, and
lending a hand when necessary. | was even an eyewitness to
W\ Joslin climbing a very tall ladder to replace a light bulb in
FrankIl i n L o,dvigheud lseingcasked! iwWha a model of
selfless brotherly assistance!

Hope Lodge No. 25 continues under the leadership of W\ James
Haldeman, now a veteran in the Oriental Chair. The lodge
spearheaded the very successful District Charity in March that all
the lodges participated in. What a great example of coming
together for a common cause and celebrating our humanity and
fraternity to benefit others. If that is not what Masonry is all about,
I dondét know what i s!

f r Leaving $hg Squth is histarswest, far g as lakpow that | will

probably not be able to travel to these lodges as often as | have or

Wh e n Waplg like tgyfardhe neyt feyy years, (OB thenother and, | am truly

grateful that | have had the opportunity to make some new and

w 2aptipg fri@%ﬁi% ang agquaintapcgs. | §6¢ §o many great men,
r

veterans of the Craft as well as those who are fairly new, ready
and poised to lead us over the next decade and beyond. Thank
you, Mt. Vernon, Franklin, Charity and Hope Lodge, | hope to see
you in my travels. Ad Multos Annos! §

NEWS FROM AROUND THE LODGES

St. Johns Lodge No. 1 Providence
By: Brother, Timothy L. Culhane, P.M.

Hello Brothers!

St. Johns Lodge has had a busy winter and is looking forward to a
busy spring as well. During our January communication, we
conferred the Fellow Craft degree upon 4 candidates. They
received an excellent degree from the officers, highlighted by an
excellent rendition of Middle Chamber lecture delivered by our
Senior Deacon, Mazen Alsabe. Congratulations to our new Fellow
Craft and to Brother Mazen for a job well done!

The February communication was well attended and featured Mr.
Ray Wolf, a local author, who presented on two of his books,

iworl d War |10, and AShirley His

and poems by a WWII survivor who is now 96 years old. It was
very interesting and offered glimpses into the lives and history
surrounding our finest generation.

A p r i dminsnication on Wednesday, April 19t will be a very
special treat for many reasons. First and foremost, we are pleased
to receive our DDGM, R\ W\ Gary S. Kaufman to St. Johns Lodge
for his last DDGM official visitation to the Districts. We have all
come to know and love him during his time and visits with us in the
Metro District and are looking forward to honoring him this evening.

(continued on page 12)
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Our program for the evening is also very special. St. Johns Lodge
is proud and honored to host Most Worshipful Avi Baranes, Grand
Master of Grand Lodge of the State of Israel. M\ W\ Baranes is
well traveled and is certain to share his experiences and insights
in Freemasonry with us. He will be addressing us on Freemasonry

in Israel. We are looking forward to his visit,and R\ W\ Ka uf man 6 s

visitation. We will be opening at 5:30 that evening and the DDGM
and his suite will be received at 7:00 PM.

Our May communication will be on Wednesday, May 17%. The
program is to be determined, but | am certain that it will be a good
one. We will be opening at 6:00 PM in May.

Please join us on the third Wednesday of the month at the Scottish
Rite Masonic Center. Any brother who would like to join us for
dinner is always welcome. If you would like to break bread with
us, please contact Bob Gervais at 401-861-1757 no later than the
Sunday before the scheduled communication, and tell him who
you are, where you are from and that you would like to join us!
Dinners are $10.00 and the menu is publishedi n eac h

Trestleboard. We hope that you can join us at St. Johns No. 1
Providence. §

Washington Lodge No. 3
By: Brother, Stephen Curria, Master

As Spring Time has arrived, Washington Lodge is ramping up our
activities. We have emerged from hibernation with two new
applications submitted for the degrees of Freemasonry. One
candidate has been balloted on and has been approved by the
brethren.

With the assistance of our Senior Warden W\ Andrew Giovannini,
we are attempting to set up a special Entered Apprentice degree
aboard the mighty Battleship, USS Massachusetts! We are in
communication with the folks at Battleship Cove and are working
on an arrangement.

This year Washington Lodge will play host to the Most Worshipful
Grand Master Steven T. McGuire, for his official visitation to the
East Bay District. The date for this meeting will be April 11%. The
program for the evening will be an explanation of the Egyptian
murals from an Egyptology standpoint. Please come support our
Grand Master, as well as put on a good showing for our venerable
lodge. Also, at the Gr and Ma sisitation,6 we wil be
presenting 50-Year Veteran Medals to Brothers; George Hall,
Robert Sinclair, Fred Warrender, and George Jessop. Please
make a special effort to come and support our brothers and
celebrate this grand achievement. To those who cannot attend to
receive their medals, we will be traveling to you (if nearby). Please
accept our congratulations!

In February, we welcomed our newest members of Washington
Lodge, Brothers; Sean Ludwig, Anthony Marshall, and Rob
Niebauer who passed their Proficiency in epic fashion and signed
our bylaws. Congratulations to our newest voting members.  §

Friendship Lodge No. 7
By: WI Trevor Humphrey, Master

As the snow crocuses started to break through the soil in March
Friendship Lodge was preparing for their Fellow Craft degree,
which was held on March 8™, The degree was well attended and
the Middle Chamber was presented to Brother Thomas Kelley and
Brother Gianni Ruggiero (Roger Williams Lodge), by Brothers
John Barnes and Robert Young. The following Saturday, at our
regular communication Brother Joe Irons and W\ Richard Barrows

prepared and served an amazing Cornbeef and Cabbage dinner
to a packed house. Following the dinner our program by the Trinity
Repertory Company proved informative and engaging. Finally, to
round out the month on March 22" we had our annual Blood Drive
which was organized by W\ Schanck. As always, many members
of the lodge and the community came out to give, making it once
again a very successful year.

Friendship Lodge is excited to announce two upcoming and
enlightening programs this spring. First at our meeting on April 8t
our program will consist of a few local Boy Scouts speaking about
their Eagle Scout Projects. As many of you know there is a strong
correlation between the morals and teachings of the Boy Scouts
of America and the Freemasons. We feel strongly that these
young men may someday make great Masons, and hope that
more lodges reach out to their local troops for help at events, and
with charity work.

At Fr i end $%hmeptigwe Mitl gave a morning meeting
so that we may all enjoy the Northern District Charity Event that
afternoon and evening. The program for May will be a public
préssénsation of selected Masonic teachings. These teachings will
all be from the Trestleboard and performed by the members of
Friendship Lodge, nothing secretive will be given away. The
intention for this program is to show friends and family the good
moral teachings that come from the Craft with the hopes of
enlightening those that may otherwise be strangers to
Freemasonry. Our hope that this program will allow outsiders to
observe some of our teachings and philosophy and spark an
interest into Freemasonry as a whole.

Finally, with spring in the air it is time for you to think about joining
the RI Masonic Bike Team. This is one of the few Masonic groups
that doesn't require a degree or dues, although we would love to
have you join the Craft. To join us on our rides you can contact
W\ Chris Labutti or myself. As always, we will be starting the
summer off right with the MS150 ride in southern RI on June 18t
and 19%. To join in or to support us you can search for our team,
RI Freemasons on www.bikeMS.org. §

Mt. Moriah Lodge No. 8
By: Brother, Roger Lepire, P.M.

Brethren and families, once again we meet, not in person but on
the written page. However, as always, we meet upon the level. |
had ideas on what this article would be about, but recent events
have changed my mind. | will write about rehearsals instead.

When I first got in line | was impressed by how many Past Masters
came to our rehearsals. On any given Tuesday | may see Ross
Long, Ernie Hulme, Jim Vanstone, Bob Long, Jim Robinson, Will

Crossley, Jack Birchell, Andy Celano, the brothers Wayne and Bill
Wunschell, and of course Fred Meers who was Master for the
second time. He would go on to be Master two more times. Over
time one by one these dedicated brothers stopped coming to
rehearsals but continued to come to meetings.

Now | et ds
Masters at rehearsals. Jim Robinson, Frank Ball and | would often
banter with the newer line members about tradition. We would
stress the importance of keeping things as they always were, they
led by Brian Pickhover would call us Neanderthals and say we
were stuck in the past. That
satisfaction. R\ W\ Bob Ellston, being a District Deputy would
keep us up to date on events in and out of the district. Will
Crossley, RR W Bobds travel
Bill Wunschell would just laugh at all that was going on.

(continued on page 13)
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Things started to change two years ago. Frank Ball got sick and
went on dialysis and could no longer attend. Around that time Will
Crossley got ill and stopped coming. Last year Jim Robinson left
as Treasurer after several decades he also stopped coming. Brian
Pickhover also got sick and stopped going.

Today, as | write this on February 17, the reason | write on this
theme is that Will Crossley and Brian Pickhover have both laid
down their working tools this past week. These are two good men
who were dedicated to the Craft and their lodge. They also lived
the honorable life of a true Master Mason. They will be greatly
missed not only by their brothers at Mt. Moriah, but by their families
and friends as well. Brian will also be dearly missed by the
members of Jenks Lodge, Brian was not only a Past Master from
Jenks Lodge, he was their secretary for many years. He gave up
the secretary job at both Jenks and Mt. Moriah when he first got ill.

They were both fixtures at our shed after meetings and were often
among the last to leave. Brian loved to talk politics and we spent
many hours discussing our views after meetings. Will on the other
hand never spoke about anything serious, preferring instead to be
joking and making us laugh. We all have many happy memories
of them both. We will keep them in our prayers.

During this same time period Wayne and Bil lomWuns &

also passed away. These are also two great Past Masters who
have been dedicated to the lodge for many, many years. We will
also keep them and their mom in our prayers.

Speaking of Past Masters, the January meeting was Past Masters6
Night. W\ Jack Birchell did a great job as usual setting up the

event. He called up all the people who would be taking positions,

as well as those with parts to memorize. Rehearsals went well as

did the meeting. The sidelines were full and all taking part did an

excellent job. Congratulations to W\ Ben Dawson who did a great

job as Master for the degree for the evening.

I would also like to congratulate W\ Rowan Gottschalk for doing a
great job as the actual Master for the evening. He has done a great
job with his new line. They are all up to snuff.

We | | | believe this is more than

issue, The Good Lord willing. 8

Harmony Lodge No. 9
By: Brother, Michael A. Cunningham, Master

Harmony Lodge continues its work of the 2016-2017 Masonic year
with a full slate of fraternal and social activities. Four candidates
were initiated into the Craft in mid-January and will continue their
initiation process, culminating in the conferring of the Master
Mason degree in early June. There was a great turn out at both
the EA degree and the subsequent family luncheon held at the
lodge. The level of support from Lodge membership is greatly
appreciated.

Q
R

Specially designed pins for the Ladies
of Harmony Lodge (announced at our
Christmas Ladies luncheon) were
distributed early in the New Year after
receiving delivery. The pins were very
well received. For those who were
unable to attend the Ladies6luncheon,
extra pins were ordered and are
available to those who would like one. Please ask any of your
officers.

.

Harmony recently held its annual getaway weekend, this year in
Groton, CT. Approximately 60 members, family and friends spent
a weekend of fellowship together, enjoying not only a hospitality
room at the hotel, but also several of the local attractions, including
the Mystic aquarium, US Submarine Base Museum, Foxwoods &
Mohegan Sun casinos and other local offerings. Saturday

eveningds dinner was topkeeswapof f

Congratulations to W\ Jesse Edwards for organizing a great
weekend away to help break up the mid-winter routine!

A renewed focus on Har monyds
successful this year. Over the past number of months, several
Harmony members have observed degrees in other Rl Lodges,
attended meetings in MA, and participated in both Grand Master
and District Deputy Grand Master visitations. Not only have these
outings been fulfilling fraternal activities, but they have also
provided great opportunities for fellowship amongst the brothers
who have participated. Please keep reviewing the monthly lodge
trestleboard for the next planned activities. A thank you to Kyle
Gamache for coordinating the travel club this year.

In February, | travelled to Asia on company business and while in
Singapore, had the opportunity to attend the monthly
communicati on of S No. 1162e (congjitatéds
throu II]tpeAGrand Lodge of England). As the current Master of

A?r% Y, ittwas al'immense personal privilege to represent our
lodge at this meeting. After an initial Masonic challenge and
review of a letter of introduction from the Grand Lodge of RI, |
witnessed the conferring of the Master Mason degree, which was
quite different from what is normal practice in RI (I look forward to
being able to discuss some of these differences with RI Brothers
as we gather moving forward). After the meeting, | attended a
festive board and in between f
noteso between our two | odges.
I will never forget. It was a pleasure to meet W\ Christian Charlton,
and bring fraternal greetings not only from Harmony Lodge but
also from the Grand Jurisdiction of RI.

Looking forward, Harmony Lodge has an ancient Masonic feast
planned for Saturday, May 6™ at the Anawan Club in Rehoboth,
MA. R\ W\ Rick Lynch will present a new program that evening,
the topic of which is being kept a surprise. Tickets will be in limited
supply (available at Lodge meetings), and this will be an event not
to be missed. Many thanks to R\ W\ Russ Kawa for hosting
Harmony Lodge at Anawan Club for this event that we are all
eagerly anticipating.

(continued on page 14)
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In subsequent issues of the Rl Freemason, we are looking forward
to being able to provide reviews of our annual game dinner, as well
as the Masonic Veterans Medal Ceremony held in early March.
Several members (and their families) eligible for recognition of 25,
50 and 60-year service to the Craft will have been acknowledged.
In the interim, please refer t
page (www.harmony9.org) or Facebook page for regular updates
of upcoming and ongoing Lodge activities. Our collective progress
is dependent on our individual contributions. §

Morning Star Lodge No. 13
By: Brother, Gerry Phaneuf, Master

As spring is now upon us and the memories of winter slowly dim,
our thoughts now turn towards outdoor events. One such event is
the annual Northern District Picnic, which will be held on Sunday,
July 16, 2017 at Buttonwoods. The past couple of years, we have
been joined by Moslem and Nava Grottos and will be again this
year. This eventis free to members, friends, and family and is paid
for by the generous donations of the Northern District and the
Grottos. This year, we hope that more brethren and their families
will be able to attend.

As this is going to press, we at Morning Star will be conferring the
Entered Apprentice degree on our newest candidate and someone
very special to me; my son Luke. Being a part of this fraternity is
a wonderful thing and it is made even more special when you can
share it with the ones that you love. Rhode Island seems to have
a good tradition of fathers and sons becoming Masons as
evidenced by our Grand Master M\ W\ Steven T. McGuire and
his father among others. | am proud to keep that tradition going.

At our April 6" meeting, we will be hosting the Swords of Bunker
Hill Degree. We welcome any brother who wishes to become a
candidate. On May 4t Mr. David Brody will be at Morning Star to
talk about his newest book i E ¢ h oAtlantisé Once again, we
welcome any brother who wishes to attend this meeting. 8§

St Paul 6l 14_0dge
By: WI Char |l es,\Qbadsterr a

The Lodge is in its 200t year of receiving a Charter from the Grand
Lodge, and will continue to celebrate the bicentennial throughout
the rest of the year.

All brethren are invited to attend the East Bay DDGM visitation of
R\ W\ Robert B. Ellston, accompanied by W\ Keith P. Moan,
GMC. The date is Tuesday, May 2" with a distinctive buffet dinner
served at 6:00 PM. (please make your dinner reservations by email
to the Secretary, W\ Michael R. Northup at: mrnorthup@cox.net.)
The lodge will open at 5:30 PM, break for dinner at 6:00 PM, and
resume work at 7:00 PM. All visiting lodge officers are welcome to
accompany the entrance of t he
Suite, at his will and pleasure, at 7:30 PM. Dessert collation will
follow.

The program for the evening isthe St. P a u | 6 s Bilcengrmial
celebration and will be open to friends and families of Masons in
attendance. In addition to the distribution of specially
commi ssi oned Lodge lapelPping, Ithé lodge will be
unveiling an original wall painting depicting former lodge buildings,
symbols, and working tools of Freemasonry. This will be followed
by a presentation on the historyo f St . P awith d@tentioh
given to important and notable brethren and the impact of the
lodge on the community.

The main dinner/charity event for the Lodge Bicentennial is
scheduled for Tuesday, September 5, following the long Labor
Day holiday weekend. A brief stated communication will be held at
5:00 PM. This will be followed by the installation of a time capsule
as part of the rededication of the 1967 cornerstone, and the
dedication of the new 200" anniversary cornerstone. The
reception hour between 5:00 PM and 6:00 PM will feature a

0 HahofiRmstadFandbRverhd? Selicd. Thé dinhel BuifeCuit belin

Di

at 6:00 PM, and will feature Caesar salad, Spinney Creek Maine
steamed clams, Prince Edward Island mussels, local sweet corn
on the cob, red bliss potato, barbecued chicken, and a Rhode
Island lobster. The entire affair will be held under a catering tent
adjacent to the Lodge, with lights, banquet tables, and an
experienced and friendly wait staff. The proceeds of the auction
and raffle wildl be donated to
provides comprehensive programs and services to homeless
families. Please be sure to join us for all of these events. §

Jenks Lodge No. 24
By: Brother, David Sousa, and W| Stephan Saraidarian, Master

It is with deep sadness that we announce Right Worshipful Lt.
Cmd. Brian Pickhover, Past Master of Jenks Lodge, Past
Secretary of Mt. Moriah No. 8, and President Emeritus of the
Lawton Home has laid down his working tools and seeks
admission into that Celestial Lodge above where the Grand
Architect of the Universe presides. He will be deeply missed by all
of his Brethren.

Work continues at Jenks Lodge as we are looking forward to two
very educational programs in the next few months. During our
regular communication in April, we will have a presentation by
Brother Shai Afsai, will discuss i R | Fr e e and Raigiousy
Accommodationa During our May meeting, author Dave Brody will
enlighten us on his new book fEchos of Atlantis; fCrones,
Templars and the Lost Continenta Please join us for what is sure
to be two enjoyable evenings.

On May 20" we will be holding an 80s Prom Night. Break out your
neon, hair spray, and feathered hair and join us for a trip back to
the 80s. This should be a night to remember!

My brothers do we not say Faith, Hope, and Charity, but the
greatest of these is Charity? That is why | am writing to you,
because so many children currently need our charity. You may or
may not have heard that this year like every year from this day
forward | will be participating in the fCystic Fibrosis Xtreme Hikeo
with my close friend and brother in the Craft, Thomas Holton. | do
this not because | enjoy hiking 25-30 miles over mountains in one
day with Tom, but because | love a little boy named Ethan Holton.
Ethan Holton is the son of Tom and Maria and is the little brother
to my God Daughter Emma and he is one of the sweetest kids you
will meet (he gets it from his mother | assure you). Unfortunately,
ulerly dag He haBte dell fith théertit Hisead¥ekfiolvigds 8ystic

Fibrosis.

Faith, Hope, Charity. That is what Freemasonry is all about. That
is what families with members suffering from Cystic Fibrosis need.
Don't think of your charitable donation as a donation. You are
purchasing time that they will get to spend with their loved ones.
You don't know the lengths these families go to extend the lives of
their children, grandchildren, brothers, sisters, fathers, and
mothers. | do! | see it every day in the strength the Holtons show

0 d g efighting with a sweet little boy who wants nothing more than to play

but has to get strapped into special vests to loosen mucus so he

(continued on page 15)
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can breathe, tests to check lung functions, antibiotics to protect
from infections, enzyme pills at every meal to get nutrients from
food, respirators to help breath, countless medical exams and all
the constant day to day stuff just to keep them from what would be
a small set back to you or | but would be a life threatening situation
for a CF patient. On top of that he is still just a sweet little kid
wanting to do the things little kids do that drive parents nuts!!

I am hiking for them and every family like them. It is just one day
of mental fortitude and physical challenge for me. It is nothing
compared to what these kids have gone through. These kids
deserve life without having to struggle to breathe. | put my money
on it, | put my time on it and | would hike from now till the day | die
for a cure. | am asking for whatever you can spare $5, $50, $500,
$5000 and | will be honest with you. Until CF stands for CURE
FOUND, | will ask you to give again the second | think you have
money to spare for it. Take a moment and please give as liberally
as you can without injury to yourself. Have Faith that your money
is being put to the best use and know that your Charity is buying
Hope for people who have nothing but Hope to hold on to.

You can send your donations to me directly at: Stephan
Saraidarian, P.O. Box 241  Millville, MA 01529. Please make
checks payable to CF Foundation. 8

Roger Williams Lodge No. 32

By: W| Johnathan Snowman, Master
AWhi spering Good Counsel 0

With the weather events in the month of February many stated
communications were impacted. The blizzard was on February 9t.
I remember this as it was the day prior to my birthday and
R\ W\ P al a zDDGM wsitation to Mt. Moriah Lodge was on my
actual birthday. About 50 brothers were in attendance and all sang
Happy Birthday which was very humbling to say the least.

Roger Williams was planning on passing 6 brothers to the degree
of Fellow Craft at our meeting on February 11%. There were many
reasons for me making the decision to postpone the degree
several hours prior to the opening gavel with the weather as one
of the major factors.

During the time leading up to making my decision, | had some
good counsel whispered, and what a tough decision it was to
make. This decision not only affected the candidates but the
officers and the brethren who were in attendance expecting to see
the degree. After opening, | addressed the brethren and then
dropped the lights to Entered Apprentice. We then brought the
candidates in to witness as much of the meeting as possible.
R\ W\ lacobucci, Deputy Grand Master was in attendance and
closed in the Entered Apprentice degree. It turned out to be great
evening after all.

The Fellow Craft degree was conferred 2 weeks later at a very well
attended special communication. After the first section of the
degree we called the lodge from labor to refreshment, | received
some more good counsel from a certain handle-bar mustached
brother that will remain with me for some time. This bit of good

counsel, lam goingto keeptomyselfas it was exactly

know | needed to hear at that exact moment, thank you brother!

My year as Worshipful Master is winding down. | would like to invite

everyone to our May 13" meeting. This is RRW\ Pal az z o6 {

Official Visitation to his Mother Lodge. We will be opening at 6:00
PM and will have a great dinner prior to the opening. | hope to see
as many of you there. §

Lafayette Lodge No. 47
By: WI Robert Lyle, P.M.

W\ Steve Acello believes a busy lodge is a happy lodge and he is
truly keeping us busy. We continue to gather each Monday night
to rehearse our ritual, play cribbage, or just stand around the
kitchen table and solve the problems of the world. Gathering
together at least once a week strengthens our bonds of brotherly
love.

We had our annual iBeer and Dynamitedfundraiser where we had
a surprise guest, Brother Ron Wheeler and his Lady Jen, visit us.
Brother Ron has been working in Milan, Italy for the past year and
happened to be on vacation back in RI. Brother, it was great seeing
you!

Our once a month breakfast on the third Saturday of each month
continues to be a success. Each month the kitchen crew comes
up with some new twist to our breakfast menus. Stop by between
7:00 and 10:00 AM and try the special of the month. For a cost of
$8.00 per person you are guaranteed to have the best breakfast
available in Arnold Mills, Cumberland.

On Saturday April 8 Lafayette Lodge will host its 3 Annual Wine,
Cheese and Scotch Tasting. Cost is $20.00 per person. The time
is 6:30 to 8:30 PM. We will be sampling 8 wines and 4 scotches.
Come and enjoy a casual relaxing evening at Lafayette Lodge.
This night also marks Worshipful Steve Acello's half way mark as
Master of Lafayette Lodge. What better way to celebrate.

Worshipful Steve Acello would like to extend an open invitation to
any brother to come and visit us at our stated meetings which take
place the 15t Wednesday of each month. §

Steak Fry
Fund Raiser

9110,
Qo‘%‘.éﬁd

The Above and Beyond
The Call of Duty
Award Ceremony

To be held at the Club Frontenac,
1143 Main Street - West Warwick, RI

May 5, 2017

Presentation of the:

AThe Above and Beyond the

Proceeds from the Fund raiser will be used towards the
RI CHIP Program and Scottish Rite Learning Center.

$26.00

Please make your check payable to:
The International Police Square & Compass Club

Send to: IPSCC. RI Chapter No.1
761 Nooseneck Hill Road, West Greenwich, Rl 02817

Questions:
Bradford L. Barco, PGM
BLB1134@ Yahoo.com
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. On Friday, February 28" Lynn and | got up early, at least early when we are on Florida

Florida Luncheon 2017 time, to get ready to drive to Sarasota for the Annual Luncheon with our RI brothers

By: M|l W| Raymond E. Hassell, P.G.M. and families that have moved to sunny Florida or have become snow birds in order to
escape the cold weather of New England during the winter months. We have a condo

in Oldsmar, which is just outside of Tampa on the West Coast. It is about 1 %2 hour drive heading south to Sarasota and the Sahib Shrine Center
where the luncheon has been held at least since 2002. That was the year | first attended with Past Grand Master Bob Allen and Lady Jean. Each
year the Grand Master usually attends the luncheon and presents 50-Year Veterans Medals. The Grand Master is always accompanied by the
RI Potentate if available.

We pulled into the parking lot about 10:30 and Past Grand Master Joe Brearley and Anna pulled in right beside us. The Brearleys take the
reservations and meal choices, so they need to be there early to check everyone in. Our lllustrious Potentate Domenic Distefano arrived as we
were walking toward the door. Inside there were some friendly faces that we see there every year. There is a social time from 11:00 AM to 12:00
Noon and then we havelunch. 't i s al ways | i ke old home week as most start arri
or sometimes more. In all this year, we had 55 Masons and their ladies or guests.

M\ W\ Steven T. McGuire Grand Master and Lady Maureen, M\ W\ Herb McGuire, P.G.M. and Lady Joan as well as R\ WA Elliott Greene and
Lady Lynne all arrived together and made their way around the room greeting and shaking hands with everyone. R\ W\ Elliott Greene, Grand
Marshal made a second trip around the room passing out the Grand Master® lapel pins. lllustrious Potentate William Balkwill of Sahib Shrine also
passed out pins and a large number of their Shrine newspapers for everyone. With everyone seated and social time over, M\ W\ Herb McGuire
lead us in prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance. He then introduced the Potentate of Sahib Shrine, lIl. Bill Balkwill who welcomed us and wished
us all a very enjoyable day. He was unable to join us for lunch that day.

Next on the agenda was lunch and as always, the food was very good, | had the Tilapia and it was excellent, the other choice was beef and
everyone that had it said it was also good. After lunch, lll. Domenic DeStefano was introduced and brought his greetings and told us about what
was happening back in R | with the Shrine.

Grand Master Steven McGuire was introduced by M\ W\ Herb McGuire (his dad) after which he thanked everyone for attending, brought the
greetings of the Grand Lodge and his own personal greetings. He then introduced R\ W\ Elliott Greene Grand Marshal and their ladies; Maureen
and Lynne. He also spoke about some of the things that were happening in Rhode Island. Our four recipients, Brothers; A. Alfred William (No.
32), Richard Colburn (No. 7), Richard Hillyer (No. 3) and Fredrick P. Toot (No. 1P) were introduced by the Grand Master and each with their lady
was escorted by the Grand Marshal to the podium where they were presented with their 50-Year Medals and given the opportunity to speak. Lady
Maureen took pictures of each and then a group picture of all 50-Year members in attendance. | think it was 11 in all.

All told it was a wonderful day, meeting and greeting old friends and making some new ones. Remember t hat you do-iydart
member to come to the luncheon,y ou dondét have to |live in Florida or even be a §&n
Friday in February for 10 or 12 years now. All are welcome hope to see you next year! 8§

I p—— From the Editor

Dear Brethren,

Dead I INnes | thank everyone who submitted reports and articles for this issue. Unfortunately, we did not

have space for everyoneds submissions. W
The RI Freemason is published 6 times a our next issue. As a reminder please submit your material for future issues before the
year based on the Masonic Calendar of deadline date. Space is on a first come, first serve basis. As the deadline approaches there
the Grand Master's year, which runs from is less and less space available and your material may not be published if received on or

May to May. after the deadline date.

A few simple guidelines are in order for submissions;
The issues will be published as follows:

I Please send all articles as MS Word, Word Perfect or Text documents
1  Phot